# Department of Public Health concerned about PFAS in solar panels near drinking water

ByMarc E. Fitch December 3, 2020

Regulation



The Department of Public Health has concerns over the presence of the chemical PFAS in solar panels that will be installed near a watershed area that supplies drinking water, but the unnamed solar company has not answered the department's questions.

During a Nov. 3 meeting of the Connecticut Water Planning Council, Lori Mathieu, chief of the CWPC Drinking Water Section of the DPH, said they were receiving "push back" on their questions related to PFAS and solar panels.

"PFAS, solar panels – We've asked the question, we've received some information, we have also received some push-back when we ask those questions about whether these panels contain PFAS and different PFAS chemicals," Mathieu said.

"You place this kind of technology in a public water-supply area, that is a concern for us," Mathieu said. "This is an important issue. Where should

## **Related Posts**



Secretary of the State
Denise Merrill requests
\$150,000 for analyst to
"monitor and combat
election misinformation"

By Marc E. Fitch

February 17, 2022 Budget, Good

Government, Regulation

Nearly two years after the 2020 presidential election ignited a national firestorm of election fraud claims that culminated with the

Read More

installations?"

PFAS, or Polyfluoroalkyl substances, refers to a large group of manmade chemicals used for manufacturing industrial and consumer products and can accumulate in both the environment and human body over time.

The use of PFAS in firefighting foam came to light following a spill at **Bradley International Airport** that leaked thousands of gallons into the Farmington River.

In July of 2019, Gov. Ned Lamont created an **interagency task force** "to protect human health and the environment from the harmful effects" of PFAS by minimizing environmental exposures for Connecticut residents, minimize future releases of PFAS into the environment and "identify, assess and clean up historic releases of PFAS to the environment."

The legislature also approved \$2 million in funds for water testing and cleanup but the COVID-19 pandemic delayed much of that work, according to an article posted by **CT Mirror**.

Reached for comment, DPH Communications Director Av Harris said he could not reveal the location of the proposed solar panel site or the name of the company because it "concerns critical infrastructure and is exempt from FOIA."

However, he did confirm that the solar company has not yet been cooperative with DPH in disclosing the chemical contents of its panels.

"In conjunction with a recent application from a water company, the DPH requested information on the PFAS content in all the components associated solar power generation and whether that PFAS can leach from the components to impact drinking water supplies," Harris wrote in an email.

"The solar company proposing to install the system did not verify that the system was PFAS free, nor did it confirm that PFAS potentially in the system could not adversely affect the public drinking water source of supply," Harris said.

Although the location of the solar panel development is unknown, according to the Connecticut Siting Council, there is an application posted for a solar generating facility in South Windsor and petitions for construction of solar



## Fact Check: Rep. Palm's claim that TCI would cost drivers \$15 per year doesn't add up

By Marc E. Fitch October 28, 2021

Energy, Regulation, Transportatio

n One Comment

In an op-ed for The Connecticut Post entitled "The simple math of addressing climate change," Rep. Christine Palm, D-Chester, wrote

Read More



#### RECENT POSTS

Connecticut Medicaid Program Close To 1 Million Enrolled

OVERDUE OVERSIGHT

Lamont Serves Up Misinformation on Taxes

Connecticut Has One of the Highest Tax Burdens (Again)

Are Gas Tax "Savings" Starting to Evaporate?

RECENT COMMENTS

Burlington.

Basically, there could be more solar panel facilities popping up all over Connecticut, part of the state government's push for the state to generate all of its electricity from renewable resources by 2050.

According to the **Carolina Journal**, the Environmental Protection Agency confirmed that a PFAS chemical treatment known as GenX is used in the production of solar panel components and that they're not really sure what the potential effects of those chemicals could be.

The concern over PFAS chemicals made its way to the U.S. House of Representatives, where a bill requiring the labeling of certain PFAS chemicals as hazardous and investigation into other chemicals by the EPA passed in January of 2020 but hasn't been taken up in the Senate.

However, some solar advocates dismiss the concern over PFAS in solar panels.

According to **Dr. Annick Anctil** of Michigan State University, "PFAS is not customarily used in solar panels because safer, effective alternatives have already been developed and commercialized. Moreover, no studies have shown the presence of leaching of PFAS from PV panels – either while they are in active use or at the end of their life (e.g., in a landfill)."

In a **2018 presentation** by the New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, the department said it had not found PFAS contamination near solar sites but had not specifically studied run-off near solar installations and hadn't reviewed solar panel designs to determine if PFAS was used.

\*\*Meghan Portfolio contributed to this article\*\*

MARC E. FITCH

Marc E. Fitch is the author of several books and novels including Shmexperts: How Power Politics and Ideology are Disguised as Science and Paranormal Nation: Why America Needs Ghosts, UFOs and Bigfoot. Marc was a 2014 Robert Novak Journalism Fellow and his work has

appeared in The Federalist, American Thinker, The Skeptical Inquirer,

Occupational Licensing on Wages and Employment

Daniel Cole on Connecticut has the most unionized publicsector workforce in the country, according to report

Daniel Cole on Almost 3,000 CT State Workers Made More Than Gov. Lamont Last Year

edward on CT's Growing Problem: Population Trends in the Constitution State

Tom Holzel on Hartford Could Stream New Tax To Cord-Cutters Marc@YankeeInstitute.org

# **Leave a Reply**

Your email address will not be published. Required fields are marked \*

COMMENT *		
JAME *	EMAIL *	

## SIGN UP TO RECEIVE OUR NEWSLETTER

FIRST NAME*	LAST NAME*	
EMAIL*	ZIP CODE*	SIGN UP

### **Yankee Institute**

216 Main Street
Hartford, CT 06106
info@yankeeinstitute.org

**POST COMMENT** 

© 2021 Yankee Institute for Public Policy. All Rights Reserved. Privacy Policy

SEARCH